
TOWNSHIP HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT 211
Palatine, Illinois

BOARD OF EDUCATION
SPECIAL MEETING

December 2,2015
7:30 p.m,
(Official)

A special meeting of the Board of Education, Township High School District 211, Cook County,
Illinois was held on December 2,2015 at 7:30 p.m. at James B. Conant High School at 700 East Cougar
Trail, Hoffman Estates, Illinois.

ROLLCALL

On a roll call, the following officers and members were:

Physically Present: Will Hinshaw, Member
Anna Klimkowicz, Secretary and Member
Robert LeFevre, Vice President and Member
Lauanna Recker, Member
Mike Scharringhausen, Member
Mucia A. Burke, President and Member

Present By Other Means: Peter R. Dombrowski, Member

Absent: None

Also present were: Superintendent Daniel E. Cates; members of the District administrative staff;
interested citizens; and members of the press.
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transgender student, the Board members' vote involving the OCR agreement, and the adoption of a
District 211 policy to protect all students' privacy.

Susan Dewitt, Palatine resident, addressed the Board regarding the OCR's position involving
discrimination against transgender students, conditions associated with being transgender, the need for
District 211 to help the student, the proposal for the transgender student to use the girls' locker room,
and the OCR's ruling against District 211.

Forrest Skidmore, Palatine resident, addressed the Board regarding District 211's position
involving the transgender student's use of the girls' locker room, the OCR ruling against the District 211
and it being precedent-setting for the nation, and the OCR's power.

Jennifer Soloway, Palatine High School student, addressed the Board regarding the transgender
student's use of the girls' locker room and protecting all students' rights.

Lisa Moran, Palatine resident, addressed the Board thanking them for their work and regarding
her support for the D211 Parents for Privacy organization, the federal government's power over the
transgender student's rights, the Board's vote on the OCR agreement, and the ADF's model policy to
protect all students' rights being placed on the Board meeting agenda.

Paul Luksch, Palatine resident, addressed the Board thanking all of the citizens who spoke at the
Board meeting and regarding privacy for all students, transparency involving the Board, the Board's
vote on the OCR agreement, and not having the OCR agreement available to citizens prior to the Board
members' vote on it.

n Mary Stupen, Schaumburg resident, addressed the Board regarding the separation for girls and
boys in bathrooms and locker rooms and having a separate facility for transgender students who
consider themselves the opposite sex.

John Hanrahan, Palatine resident, addressed the Board thanking them for their service and
regarding the Board's position regarding the OCR ruling, the proposal for the transgender student to use
the girls' locker room, the treatment of transgender students, and the ADF's model policy regarding
privacy rights for all students.

John Di Leo, Palatine resident, addressed the Board regarding the power of the Department of
Education and the OCR involving the transgender student's rights and the Board's vote involving the
OCR agreement.

Blair Farwell, Rolling Meadows resident, addressed the Board regarding a vocal minority
imposing their will on the majority, District 211's position on the OCR's ruling, the ADF's model policy
protecting all students' rights, and Board members' closed door meetings.

Jake Lytle, William Fremd High School student, addressed the Board regarding history being
made over the Board's vote involving the transgender student's use of the girls' locker room, how the
Board would like to be remembered regarding protecting the rights of students who are different, and the
Board members' vote on the OCR agreement.

". Matt Serikaku, William Fremd High School student, addressed the Board regarding protecting
, , students' privacy, all students' rights, the transgender student's rights involving the use of the girls'

locker room, and the Board members' vote on the OCR agreement.
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authorizes Board President Burke to execute the resolution agreement on behalf of the Board of
Education.

• Prior to the vote, Mrs. Klimkowicz and Mrs. Burke thanked everyone for providing their
perspectives and all the emails that have been received. After which, a roll call was held with the
following results:

Aye: Mike Scharringhausen
Anna Klimkowicz
Robert LeFevre
Will Hinshaw
MuciaBurke

Nay: Lauanna Recker
Peter Dombrowski

The motion carried 5-2.

Adjournment

There being no further business to come before the Board of Education, President Burke
thereupon declared the meeting adjourned at 12:37 a.m. on December 3,2015.

• Respectfully submitted,

•
_.__j


